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The process and language in B39.4 of the RFQ is strict and not permissive; accordingly, the City is not able to accept a 
Form H-6 – Financial Statement Non - Disclosure Agreement after the May 8, 2019 deadline.   

Further, given the Submission Deadline is June 5, 2019, and in the interest of fairness, the City is not prepared to extend 
the deadline for submission of Form H-6 Financial Statement Non-Disclosure Agreement.   

However, this does not prevent any party from participating in a Qualification Submission; it just means that the particular 
financial information of that party would not be subject to a non-disclosure agreement. 
 
Please note that if any party that has not followed the process in B39.4 submits a non-disclosure agreement with its 
Financial Submission then that party will be given an option to: 
 

1. Either remove the non-disclosure agreement being executed by the City as a condition to opening and viewing 
the Financial Submission, or barring that,  

2. The City will not open the Financial Submission which is subject to that non-disclosure agreement, in which case 
the Financial Submission will not achieve a pass as set out in B44.1(h). 

 

 

 
Corporate Finance Department 

Materials Management Division 

 
 
 
 

 

659-2018 A NOTICE 0001 

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATION DESIGN BUILD OF NORTH END 
SEWAGE TREATMENT PLANT (NEWPCC) UPGRADE: HEADWORKS 
FACILITIES 

  

URGENT 
PLEASE FORWARD THIS DOCUMENT TO 
WHOMEVER IS IN POSSESSION OF THE 
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATION 
 

ISSUED : May 24, 2019 
  

 
 

 

 THIS NOTICE IS PROVIDED SOLELY FOR THE INFORMATION OF PROPONENTS.  THIS NOTICE 
IS NOT AN RFQ DOCUMENT AND DOES NOT AMEND THE RFQ DOCUMENTS 

 
 

 


